
FARWELL ISD 

BOARD MINUTES 

10/11/2022 

 

The Farwell ISD Board of Trustees met for a regular board meeting at 7:00 pm in the Farwell ISD 

Administration Building at 805 Ave G, Farwell, Texas. 

Members Board present were; Ryan Williams, Vince Smith, Ashley Nichols, Eric McElroy, 

Brandon Foster, Mario Vidaurri, and Joe Jaime. 

Meeting opened up at 7:00 pm with a prayer by Ashley Nichols, followed by the pledge. 

Guests present were; Les Ball, Carol Patrick, and Kathy Stancell. 

Public Hearing on Financial Integrity Rating.  Colby Waldrop, Superintendent, reported that the 

school received a rating of 98.  A superior rating by the state of Texas. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Ashley Nichols to approve the consent agenda.  

Motion passed all in favor.   

Tim Kasel, maintenance director, reported on school buses, and grounds work.  Talked about 

upcoming asbestos state inspection. 

Shane Perkins, Athletic Director, reported on upcoming athletic events. 

Kristy White, Elementary and Secondary Principal, and Kyle Conatser, High School Principal, 

reported on school events and that enrollment is currently 608. 

Motion made by Brandon Foster and seconded by Mario Vidaurri, to purchase playground 

equipment from Cunningham recreation through BuyBoard.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Eric McElroy and seconded by Vince Smith to add more FOBs to exterior doors  

from A-V corp.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Motion made by Ashley Nichols and seconded by Brandon Foster to approve the bid for HVAC 

in the carpet gym from Quintana mechanical.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Entered into closed session at 7:33pm for 551.071 and returned to open session at 8:20 pm. 

Motion made by Eric McElroy and seconded by Vince Smith to hire Christine Baca for the 

elementary bilingual reading interventionist.  Motion passed all in favor. 

Colby Waldrop, Superintendent, reported on upcoming board training in Hereford on October 

18th, starting at 6:00pm.  Discussion of minor fender bender with school van on Friday night 

with the cheerleaders, and upcoming school safety inspection. 



Next board meeting on November 7th at 7:00pm. 

Motion made by Vince Smith and seconded by Mario Vidaurri.  Motion passed all in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 


